
 

Dear Brothers and Sisters 
It's early Tuesday morning and just as I am 
about to sit at my desk to start writing my 
minister's letter the news of the bombing in 
Manchester is breaking with terrible scenes 
of young people and families torn apart by 
such pointless violence.  As the week has 
progressed we see many who have lost 
loved ones and others who face life with 
devastating injuries - our hearts, our prayers 
and our passion for peace goes out to them.  

We stand in silent unity.   The echoes of such an event resonate on far 
longer than the short-term focus of the news-cycle.  In the days, months 
and years to come, people unseen and unknown to us will carry the 
burden of a lost one or the mental and physical scars of having been there. 

How we respond as Christians to this ongoing violence sets the course of 
this new century and I notice that so much of the political rhetoric is 
based in the language of war.  We hear talk of obliteration of the terrible 
perpetrators of these crimes.   

Somehow we must step back and turn to Jesus who - through his words, 
actions and sacrifice on the cross - shows us the only alternative.  Jesus 
was treated with terrible and unjust violence and yet his response was to 
call upon God to forgive those who do not know what they are doing. 

Incredibly, over 200 years ago, Wesley understood this danger of a 
twisted and damaged mind when he wrote this verse of a hymn:  

Their earthly task who fail to do, 
Neglect their heavenly business too; 
Nor know what faith and duty mean, 
Who use religion as a screen, 
[And so] Asunder put what God has joined, 
A diligent and pious mind.  

Wesley is saying that some use religion as a screen (a mechanism) for 
corrupting people’s minds, by distorting their sense of what is right and 
wrong so much that they break (put asunder) what God has created in us 
– a faithful and a righteous mind.   

Wesley helps us to see the perpetrators of such terrible deeds in a new 
light.  They are broken people – damaged by extremists who have twisted 
their minds until they do not know what they are doing because they have 
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lost all sense of humanity and all sense of God.  So in our right desire for 
justice we must however not fall into the same trap.  I am reminded that:  

Darkness can never drive out darkness – only light can. 
Hate can never drive out hate – only understanding can. 
Fear can never drive out fear – only hope can. 
Only peace, togetherness and respect can, 
Only connection, dialogue, and compassion can, 
Only love and justice can. 

It is a difficult message for us to hear at a time like this, but future peace 
can only come through a balance of love and justice.   We cannot just 
forgive these terrible acts, justice must be done, but if our reaction to the 
hate of others is to hate in return then the die is cast and only darkness 
will follow.    So we have an opportunity in these dark times to show the 
world what the love of God is like - love that actively seeks out and speaks 
up for understanding, tolerance and forgiveness and is a voice for calm in 
a context of anger and a desire for retaliation.  

So we take action for peace and pray with all our hearts for those that 
have lost loved ones, for the injured and for the miracles worked every 
day by doctors, nurses and those who care for these people.  Amen 
 

News from around our Churches 
Easter was a joy with a wonderful circuit Palm Sunday of drama as we 
imagined scenes in Jerusalem at that time.  Our special services included a 
Holy Week Quiet Day, mid-week coffee communions and early morning 
worship!  We had record attendances on Easter Day with 109 at Ponders 
including 24 children, 53 at Ordnance with 13 children and over 30 at 
Goffs Oak including two visiting families.    It was a blessed time.  

At Ordnance Road – we enjoyed a wonderful gardening day supported in 
my absence by the superintendent – Rev Julia – and other circuit staff.  
How kind and what a wonderful job they did.  We also enjoyed the 
baptism of Malaysia Mai and a super stewards meeting.  Our re-roofing 
project should have a fresh burst of progress as we seek tenders. 

At Ponders End – we have been blessed by the time, energy and 
equipment of ‘Darren the builder’ whose digger and driver cleared our 
overgrown back garden in a day!  Our property team had made a start but 
the task was almost too big to manage and Darren’s team did the whole 
job as a gift to the church.  God is good.   Meanwhile we are now very close 
to the total needed to buy our new chairs.  Please support our 
international evening to help us get there (details below).  



At Goffs Oak – Our Christian Aid coffee morning raised nearly £300 and 
our discipleship bible study series has been well attended generating all 
sorts of interesting and tangential discussions – a real challenge for me! 

Looking Outward – our part in God’s work in the world 
I want to invite us all to take a fresh look at our work  serving the 
community and the world.  We all do good works but it feels time to start 
a discussion amongst our churches about what special needs and projects 
God is calling us to.  Please begin to pray about this and talk to your 
stewards or to me about it.  I will be running some sessions after the 
summer to bring this together. 

Scout leaders needed – I bring a special appeal from Ordnance Road 
where our successful 3rd Enfield Cub and Beaver pack need new leaders.  
Anyone coming forward would be fully trained – please prayerfully 
consider this important work and talk to me. 

Minister’s Stationing 
Some of you will realise that this is already my fourth year where 
Methodism requires a discussion with both churches, minister and circuit 
about the future.  In the coming weeks circuit stewards and reps from 
each church will be talking 1-1 to people about me and my ministry.   
They cannot see everyone but I am sure that all will be well. 

Please support 
• 3 June – Ord Road Summer Fete 
• 4 June – Goffs Oak evening Pentecost Praise – 6.30pm 
• 18 June – Circuit Easter Offering Service at Goffs Oak  

o 4.30pm tea and 6pm Service – YES 6pm 
• 15 July – Ponders End International Evening from 6pm onwards 
• 16 July – Circuit Children’s Summer Funday party  

o 1.30pm – 4.30pm at St Johns 
• 19-25 June is Refugee Week – keep an eye out for events 

Becoming members of the Methodist Church 
In the coming weeks I will be putting an emphasis on talking to people 
about making that next step of commitment of your time, your skills and 
your giving by choosing to become a member of your home church.  Some 
have asked what this is about so I have created a small leaflet all about it 
and why it is important to us and to you.  Please take one and talk to me.  

And finally – I am sure I have missed some item of news so please forgive 
me if it was yours. May God Bless you richly on your faith journey. 
Revd Alan Combes 

  



 

 
 
 

 

 

 

Sunday Funday at Trinity 

The new Circuit God’s Own Disciples 

(GOD) Group 

Ponders Art Quiet Day 

Gardening at Ordnance and Ponders 


